COUNTY OF DUKES COUNTY


COUNTY COMMISSIONERS

A regular meeting of the County of Dukes County Commissioners was held on Wednesday, March 22, 2000, at 7:30 p.m. in the Courtroom at the Dukes County Courthouse, notice of such meeting having been posted as required by law.

Commissioners Present:
Leslie H. Leland, Chairman





Leonard Jason, Jr.





Robert Sawyer

                                   
E. B. Collins





Linda Sibley





Tim Carroll



Daniel Flynn

Also Present:

Carol Borer, County Manager





Marsha Smolev, Executive Assistant





Sheriff McCormack





Leo McGill, Consultant, The Point Group, Inc.





Peter Flynn, Consultant, The Point Group, Inc.





Kevin O’Reilly, Consultant, The Point Group, Inc.





Mark Corrigan, Consultant, The Point Group, Inc. 

Chairman Leland called the meeting to order at 7:35 p.m.  Twenty-five members of the public and Task Force were present.

Commissioner Collins Moved that the Minutes of the Regular Meeting 2/23/00 be accepted as written.  Commissioner Sawyer Seconded the Motion. Commissioner Flynn abstained.  The Motion passed.

The County Manager read a letter from the Dukes County Regional Housing Authority requesting the County Commissioners help sponsor the Symposium on May 6, 2000, entitled: Preserving Community Housing; Our Island Families.  Commissioner Jason Moved to sponsor the Symposium.  Commissioner Sawyer Seconded the Motion that passed unanimously. Mrs. Borer gave the Commissioners copies of the Supplemental Budget, the new Emergency Management Plan for Search and Rescue, and the new Employee Classification and Compensation Plans to be reviewed for discussion at a later date.  (The Supplementary Budget will be discussed at the County Commissioners’ meeting Wednesday, March 29, 2000.)

Chairman Leland appointed Commissioners Jason and Carroll to review the applicants for the vacancy on the Airport Commission and make a recommendation at the next meeting.  Commissioner Leland asked that 
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Commissioner Flynn’s letter of 2/19/00 (see attached) be included in the Minutes.

Mrs. Borer introduced the Jail Study Task Force Consultants, The Point Group, Inc., and asked Sheriff McCormack to present the Jail Study Task Force Final Report.  Sheriff McCormack explained the roles of the Consultants, and introduced Task Force members.  The Sheriff went on to explain the goals, objectives and responsibilities of the Task Force, which are as follows:

· To study the feasibility of expanding or renovating the existing correctional facility or building a new facility.

· To assess and evaluate the impacts of expansion, renovation or new construction, including, but not limited to, the following issues: financial, social, safety, law requirements, population trends, staff requirements, other.

· To periodically report progress to the County Commissioners.

· To determine the proper course of action.

· To make a recommendation to the County Commissioners.

It was explained that after careful study of the present and alternative sites, it was decided that the best solution would be to request that the Northeast Quadrant of the Airport be classified non-aeronautic and then build a new facility there. The Consultants presented their results with the aid of architectural drawings.  

The Sheriff stated that the Task Force worked to inform the public through brochures, letters to the editors of newspapers, presentations to civic groups and other means.  Sheriff McCormack thanked Linda Marinelli for producing an informative video that was shown on television.  There was also a telephone survey of 301 residents that, Consultant O’Reilly explained, proved to be of utmost importance.  The Survey showed the levels of public awareness and support, and gave the Task Force an idea of the kinds of questions residents had.  The Task Force was surprised at the high level of public awareness about the Jail issue, and even more surprised about the level of support and how it grew once questions were answered.  It was clear that educating the public would remain an important piece of the project.  

The proposed new facility will house up to 79 inmates at the Airport site.  The Sheriff was adamant about the fact that violent State inmates will not be accepted on the Vineyard, nor will they even be considered, since the new facility will have predominantly dormitory style cells, not single cells. 
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The Sheriff explained the breakdown of space, as well as the makeup of the population of Island inmates.  

The four major findings are:

· The existing facility is dangerous and inadequate.

· Considering conditions at the present Jail, it’s best to focus on a new facility.

· The County-owned Northeast Quadrant of the Airport should be pursued.

· A new facility should be built that will house up to 79 inmates, including females and juveniles (two groups not accommodated at the present site.)

Discussion followed.  The Sheriff, on behalf of the Jail Study Task Force, asked the County Commissioners to support the findings of the Task Force.

Commissioner Sawyer Moved that the County Commissioners adopt the recommendations of the Jail Study Task Force Report.  Commissioner Collins Seconded the Motion that passed Unanimously.  Commissioner Sawyer commended the Sheriff for his work and thanked him and the rest of the Task Force.

The meeting recessed at 8:48 p.m. and resumed at 9:03 p.m.

Chairman Leland asked that a letter of support from Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey Wooden, members of the Task Force unable to attend tonight, be included in the minutes (see attached). 

Commissioner Leland reported that the Taxi Regulations Subcommittee that has been meeting weekly at the Airport is progressing towards County Administration of licensing.  Discussion followed about where taxis are licensed vs. where they’re operating.

Commissioner Sawyer reported the consensus at the last meeting of the Regional School Task Force was for the goal to be regionalization of pre-kindergarten through grade 12. 

County Manager, Carol Borer, asked the County Commissioners to review the Administrative Codes and offer suggestions and corrections.  Several items were noted as needing correction.  Commissioner Carroll was concerned about changing anything that came from the County Charter.  He disagreed with Commissioner Sawyer about changing the wording from 
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“counsel” to, “counsel, or counsels.”  Discussion followed.  Commissioner Carroll left abruptly at 9:29 p.m.

There was discussion about absenteeism and the fact that Commissioners are elected officials.  Commissioner Jason suggested that the concept of “lead by example,” be applied.  Commissioner Collins requested that a minimum of 4 Commissioners be needed to pass an ordinance.  There was general agreement on this point.  It was noted that in scanning the document, several lines were renumbered and some words were omitted.  The document will be examined for these errors and corrected.  Commissioner Sawyer requested that something be added about ethics, and that the Codes include rules, procedures, bylaws, so the document can someday be an all-inclusive package of Codes of the Commissioners.  The Commissioners will resume work on the Administrative Codes at another meeting.

Commissioner Flynn stated his concern over the wording when the document refers to the County Manager and the Airport.   Commissioner Sibley explained that the conflict is between two general laws (The Charter and Ch. 90), not people, and that doesn’t make the entire system dysfunctional.  

Commissioner Collins Moved that the meeting adjourn.  Commissioner Flynn Seconded the Motion that passed unanimously.

The meeting adjourned at 9:50 p.m.

Complete text of meeting is available on tape at the County Commissioner’s office.
  __________________________________
JOSEPH E. SOLLITTO, JR.

  CLERK OF THE COURTS
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